
 

NOTICE 

TO BIOMETRIC PASSPORT APPLICANTS 

The Embassy of the Republic of Djibouti in the United States and Canada 
wishes to inform Djibouti nationals living in the United States and Canada 
that the Embassy will begin accepting application forms for new 
Djiboutian biometric passports, starting June 4, 2018. 

The requirements to apply for the biometric passport, in person and in 
Washington, DC will be posted soon on our website at 
djiboutiembassyus.org. 

Therefore, the Embassy does not issue, renew or extend the validity of 
the old passport. 

For those who need to travel to Djibouti, the Embassy issues a 
laissezpasser (travel document) valid for a one-way trip to Djibouti. 

Washington, D.C. 
March 30, 2018 

Embassy of Djibouti 
Washington, DC 

U.S.A. 


